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By: Joan Courtney, Founder and CEO 
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E-mail: nwcw@nifty.com 
Christa Watanabe 
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  Saturday, March 21, 2015 
9:00 A.M. 

 

Parkhills Baptist Church 
17747 San Pedro Ave- San Antonio, TX 78232 

 
Please stay for a box lunch and 

informational meeting about WPI prayer 
groups at 11:00 A.M. 

$8.00 per person 
 

RSVP by 12 March  to 
Lisa@womensprayerintl.org 

Or (210) 349-PRAY (7729) 
 

���� his year has been a year of positioning, preparation and planning for the staff, leaders 
and members to courageously proceed wherever God has ordained for us to advance 
Christ’s kingdom and bring Him Glory.  I believe He is doing that for each of you. 
 
As Christmas and the end of 2014 approaches us I want to take this opportunity to 
thank the Lord for the dedicated women in all of the WPI prayer groups who have cried 
out to the Lord for their cities and nations. I want to thank Him for the 14 Charter 
Members who have continued to pray for 17 years.  I stand in awe of God’s faithfulness 
and goodness to me and to the ministry of WPI.  I know that WPI only exists because of 
God’s faithfulness to bring us through many valleys in answer to many prayers, and 
your generous gifts of your time, talents and treasures. 
 
As I reflect on this year at WPI, I want to share many of God’s blessings with you.  In 
January, I went to a National Prayer Committee meeting in Charlotte at the Billy 
Graham Library.  I was excited to be there since WPI was birthed through the South 
Texas 1997 Billy Graham Crusade Women’s Prayer Committee.  Prior to arriving in 
Charlotte we prepared a trophy to give to Billy Graham that honored his San Antonio 
Crusade.   I was thrilled to present the trophy to Tom Philips, Vice President of the Billy 
Graham Library.  After giving some brief comments about the library, I was asked to 
give the history of WPI.  Surprisingly, an article was written for the BGEA website and 
appears at http://billygraham.org/story/17-years-after-crusade -texas-womens-
ministry-going-strong/ .  “This is a blessing that only could come from a loving 
heavenly Father who loves to surprise His children.” 
 
Cont.…pg.2  
 

“From the neighborhoods to the nations and from the workplaces to the world-
transforming our cities for Christ through united prayer” 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

“Behold, how good and 
how pleasant it is for 
brethren (sisters) to 
dwell together in unity!” 
Psalm 133:1 (NKJ) 

It was evident that God was fulfilling the scripture as he brought 200 women from 
across our city to the WPI South Texas Women’s Call To Prayer this past Spring. 
Mary Gamboa and the Nissi Worship team brought us into God’s presence as we 
raised our voices in praise. Group prayers were intermingled with a fresh anointing of 
God’s Spirit through the powerful prayers from some exceptional women in our city. 
WPI was honored to have Natalie Hardy, City Reachers; Rev. Carolyn Gilbert, 
Missionaries with the Vision; Pastor Lety Morales, Jubilee Outreach; Darlene Draper, 
Maranatha Bible Church; Janice Flowers, Faith Outreach Intl.; Connie Hildebrand, 
Castle Hills First Baptist; Marsha Walenta, Wayside Chapel; Berta Brannstrom, The 
King’s Mission Fellowship and Mary Mize Hellums, Citywide Women’s Prayer, as our 
prayer leaders.  We are thankful to William Lumbry, National Day of Prayer Texas 
Coordinator to bless us by attending and praying for us. God is doing great things in 
our city to establish an unbreakable bond of unity in the body of Christ.  
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During the month of May, Franklin Graham revealed he had a heart for our city and was inquiring if 
Pastors in San Antonio would want him to come. God brought all the details together, and many pastors 
and leaders met monthly through October.   All glory be to God, Franklin Graham will be coming to San 
Antonio in 2017 for a Festival of Hope Evangelistic Crusade!  Please pray for Franklin Graham, the BGEA 
Staff, the pastors and those on the Pre-Festival Leadership Team.  Now until the festival of Hope in 
2017, is a time that God has entrusted the body of Christ to live out the scripture, 2 Chronicles 
7:14. May revival in the church become a reality wi th an outpouring of souls for Christ throughout 
this time of preparation . 
 

Pastor Rander and Darlene Draper and I had the privilege of attending the BGEA Pittsburgh Three Rivers 
Festival of Hope for four days in August. Our appreciation to Art Bailey, Director of the Festival 
Development North America Crusades Ministries (see above photo) and Bob McDermott, Manager of the 
Festival Development North America Crusades Ministries for hosting us.  There are no words to express 
what this meant to me, the ministry of WPI and the Drapers. 
 

San Antonio is a great city full of people who love Jesus, and He is asking us to be intentional in praying, 
telling people about Christ and doing whatever it takes to evangelize our city and rise up as “one in Christ” 
for righteousness, truth and justice. May it be said of our city “They shall see the glory of the Lord, the 
excellency of our God. And the name of the city from that day shall be: The Lord is there.” Isaiah 35:2; 
Ezekiel 48:35.   

Pittsburgh Three Rivers Festival All For The Glory Of God    Cont.…  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

There is surely goodness when we gather as One Spirit! Pastor Charles Flowers 
filled our evening with a wonderful song of praise and an even greater message from 
the Lord. Pastor Flowers’ words of encouragement and prayer over every member 
represented at the Gala, linked us together in unity and oneness. “We are a unified 
body when we work together for Christ.” 

A special thanks goes out to our Master of Ceremonies, Pastor Randy Garcia, who 
has been a long-time spirit led advisor for WPI. We are grateful that God allowed 
many of our Pastors and friends such as William Lumbry, Texas National Day of 
Prayer Coordinator, Allan Parker, Founder of The Justice Foundation and Reverend 
Steve Troxel, Founder of Shepherd’s Support, to openly share their hearts with us. 

A heart felt thanks to our event sponsors : Sally Schaal and Sherrie Bell of Vivid 
Occasions, Jason Roberts of Jason Roberts and Associates; Marriott River Walk, 
KSLR Radio am630, Inside Publications, The Beacon, Tech Works and Advent 
Digital, along with all of our Legacy Partners. A special thank you to Amy Everett, 
decorations; Ken Mahnke, Jupiter Photography; Todd Frost, Next Day 4 Color;  and 
Michelle Whiteside, BCT printing, who were truly a God send! 
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“We are a unified body when 
we work together for Christ .” 

 

 
PLATINUM 

SgtMajor LC and Joan Courtney 
Dr. Peter and Debbie Ledoux 

 

GOLD 
Mrs. Connie Butz 

 

SILVER 
Southwest Exteriors, Scott Barr 

Melvin and Cinda Steubing 
 

BRONZE 
Mrs. Brenda Steubing 

 

The Justice Foundation, Allan Parker 
 

McCombs Foundation, Marsha M. Shields 
 
 

Wal-Mart Market 87 & 506, Mr. David Drastata 
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Pastor Randy Garcia 
Fortress Church 

Allan Parker 
The Justice 
Foundation 

Rev. Steve Troxel 
Shepherd’s Support 

William Lumbry 

Pastor Charles Flowers 
Faith Outreach Intl. 
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Our Prayer 

Find us on Facebook!! 
www.facebook.com/womensprayerintl 

www.womensprayerintl.org 
Phone: (210) 349-PRAY (7729) 

Prayer Line: (210)-341-PRAY (7729) 
 

 

 

Over the years, God has 
continued to bless WPI.  
Through the blessings, He 
has sent laborers to the 
vineyard to help carry out the 
work for the kingdom.  
The staff continues to evolve 
with the work of God’s hand.  
We are ever so blessed and 
grateful to God to have 
servant leaders in pursuit of 
Christ. 
Please welcome our staff, 
Lisa Davis, Walda Collins 
and volunteer of the year, 
Carole Mapes.  
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Volunteer of the Year 

 “Our prayer for you is that you 
never give up and allow God to 
take you into 2015, being 
confident of this very thing, that 
He who has begun a good work 
in you will complete it until the 
day of Christ Jesus. Phil. 1:6 
May your life continue to 
reflect the good things that 
come from God’s favor and 
blessings.” 
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Lisa Davis  
Administrative 

Manager 

Walda Collins  
Administrative Asst. 

Bookkeeper 
 

WPI is a non-profit 501 ©(3) servant prayer ministry-encouraging, equipping and 
mobilizing Christian women to unite to pray in their neighborhoods or places of work for 
the transformation of their city and nation for Christ, not forsaking their own assembly. 

 
“Please consider a year-end seed gift of any amount. We welcome and appreciate a one-

time gift or a monthly pledge for one year. Our prayers are with you for a very Merry 
Christmas and a blessed and joy filled 2015.” 


